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LOUISIANA TOURISM PROMOTION DISTRICT

June 29, 2012

MINUTES

Members Present:




Harrison Smith, Chairman



Elizabeth McDougall



Toni Rice





David McLemore




Bruce Attinger

   









Toni Rice with the LTPD called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM.  After roll call, a motion was made by Bruce Attinger and seconded by David McLemore to approve the minutes from the last meeting of January 24, 2012.

Remarks from Assistant Secretary Kyle Edmiston:

Kyle thanked everyone for being there.  Kyle mentioned that the new fiscal year will start on Monday, July 02, 2012.  Kyle discussed the marketing plan that was included in each member’s packet.

Remarks from Lt. Governor Jay Dardenne:

The Lt. Governor introduced Kyle Edmiston as our new Assistant Secretary in the Louisiana Office of Tourism.  The Lt. Governor stated that he and the staff are very excited and pleased to have Kyle onboard and that he is doing an excellent job.

The Lt. Governor discussed in length the Tourism budget and explained in detail what had taken place in the last legislative session and how it has affected our Tourism dollars for our out of state marketing and advertising budget.
Other Business:
A motion was make by David McLemore, seconded by Toni Rice to request that the Louisiana Travel Promotion Association allocate funds to acquire a legal opinion regarding the proceeds and the authority over the .03% sales tax that the Louisiana Promotion District is the taxis district of.

Davis McLemore suggested that the Office of Tourism look into Geo Caching for a tourism marketing outlet.  He stated that there are many people from around the world that participate in Geo Caching and thinks it would benefit the state. 
Elizabeth McDougal asked the Lt. Governor if there were any additional BP monies on the horizon for Tourism from fines due to the oil spill.  The Lt. Governor stated that he has been advised that there may be a settlement and we could get some Tourism dollars.  He did not know how and when the funds would be distributed.

The meeting adjourned at 11:40 AM. 
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